
 
 
 



 

 

 

MAY 2012 
WE ARE A NRA AND CMP AFFILITATED CLUB 

NO LEAD ON THE SKEETFIELD AND NO EXCEPTIONS 
WEBSITE…richmondrodandgun.com 

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING IS ON THE FIRST THURSDAY OF THE MONTH, THURSDAY, 
MAY 3RD, AND THE MEMBERSHIP MEETING IS WEDNESDAY, MAY 9TH. 

 
***ARTICLES FOR THE JUNE BULLETIN ARE DUE SAT. MAY 9TH BY NOON 

 
***ALL NEW ADVERTISEMENTS MUST BE SUBMITTED TO EDITORS*** 

 

SATURDAYS:  IPSC REGULAR PRACTICE at 9:30am-1:30pm 
                ***Except for major matches/holidays*** 
THU 3  BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AT 6:30PM IN CLUBHOUSE 
SAT 5  MULTI-GUN PRACTICE on Bay 5 at 9:30am 
SAT 5  WOMEN ON TARGET on Bay 2 at 10am 
SAT 5  AEBBBRL on 200 YD. Line:  Sign up at 8am, shoot at 9am. 
SUN 6  AEBBBRL (same as above):  Ed (Da Man) Ahrens, Match Director 
SUN 6  BREAKFAST:  Eggs Benedict in honor of Mother’s Day! 
SUN 6  BLACKPOWDER MATCH ON 25 YD LINE - Ron Griffin Match Director 
SUN 6  USPSA MATCH ACTION RANGE:  sign up at 8:30am, shoot at 9:30am 
WED 9  MEMBERSHIP MEETING AT 7PM IN CLUBHOUSE 
SAT 12  PRESIDENT’S CLEAN UP DAY at 8am 
SAT 12  JUNIOR RIFLE TRAINING:  New Juniors arrive @ 8:30am.  Returning Juniors 
          arrive at 9am.  Meet at 25 yd. line.  Contact Director, Dave Minoggio at 510-223-0422 
          *25 YD. line closed until 12 Noon* 
SAT 12  50 TARGET SKEET/TRAP SHOOT.  9am-12.  Info. @ SKEET HOUSE 
SUN 13   BENCHREST 22 RIMFIRE MATCH ON 100 YD LINE 
           Match Director -  Pete ( One Hole Shot ) Nakayama  100 Yd Line CLOSED 
THUR 17 NRA COUNCIL MEETING in Club House at 7pm 
SAT 19  RISK HIGH POWER RIFLE MATCH at 9am on 200 YD. Line.  50 shot match. 
          (EAST BAY BBQ RIGHT AFTER MATCH) Big ED ( The Dude), Match Director 
SAT 19  BOY SCOUTS on Bay 2 at 9:30am 
SAT 19  CLUB SOCIAL DINNER:  CINCO DE MAYO DINNER 
SUN 20  M-1 GARAND MATCH on 200 YD. Line:  Sign up at 8am, shoot at 9am 
SUN 20  USPSA MATCH ACTION RANGE:  Signup at 8:30am, shoot at 9:30am             
SAT 26  HUNTER EDUCATION CLASS from 10am-2pm.  Register early (by May 23rd or 
until full) as classes are filling up quickly!  Register at hunteredrichmond@gmail.com.   
SUN 27  ICORE MATCH at 9:30am 
SUN 27  SCHUTZEN MATCH 200 Yd Line. Bring your Thunder Stick (call Ed for details) 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  THE SPEED LIMIT ON THE CLUB PROPERTY IS 5 MPH AND IS STRICTLY 
ENFORCED!  PLEASE DRIVE SLOWLY TO PREVENT ACCIDENTS! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
FROM THE KITCHEN: Special thanks goes to Mikie, Gina, Whip, Dave, and 
Jessica’s crew for help with the breakfast.  We really could use more help on our 
Sunday breakfasts, and if you can help out, please call Alyce Herrera at 510-724-
1136.  Thank you! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

May 5th is the 1st Annual Bill Brazil Horse 
Races at GG Fields!  

  
 Sign up sheet is in the Bar on the bulletin board, 

and we only have 8 tickets left!   
It is on Kentucky Derby Day, so ladies,  

wear your hats! 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

 
 
 
Greetings,  
 
Starting back in September of last year, I mentioned monthly that you would be 

offered an opportunity to continue to receive the bulletin via USPS or view it on our 
web site. A self- addressed, stamped post card was included with the last bulletin with 

instructions to return it if you wanted to continue receiving a hard copy. This is the last 
hard copy you will receive unless you forwarded the postcard we provided, or you make a 
written request. If you misplaced the postcard, or changed your mind, mail a brief note to 

the Club, attention Vince Sargentini, indicating your desire to continue receiving the hard 
copy. We received approximately 600 cards back thus far, which is about 1/3 of our 

membership, resulting in savings of approximately $10,000.00 per year. I want thank everyone for your 
participation. 
 
I spent some time in the last bulletin describing the election process in an effort to avoid any repeat of 
last years’ problems, which I won’t go into here. I asked everyone to get their nominations in early and 
explained the process. I mentioned that nominations received by the nominating committee would be 
announced at the April membership meeting, and nominations would be taken from the floor and then 
nominations would close per our by-laws.  
 
For those of you that don’t know, I am 72 years old; I was a cop for over 30 years; I have over 20 years’ 
experience in leadership roles in organizations such as ours and have been around the block a few times. 
I thought I had seen just about every type of bizarre behavior possible by adults. Well, live and keep 
being amazed! Long story longer, I made sure a member of the nominating committee was present at the 
April membership meeting to announce the nominees for the upcoming election and to record any 
nominations from the floor. I noticed a group of 8 or more members outside in the patio area when I 
drove up to the clubhouse, which is customary. 10 or 11 folks were in the hall and another group in the 
bar. At 7:02 pm, I called the meeting to order and, as all too often happens, we must empty the bar to 
establish a quorum. I waited for approximately 10 minutes, and Tom Frenkel went to the bar to advise 
folks of the meeting, but no one responded. Tom went outside and seasoned members were getting into 
their trucks and leaving. It was apparent that this was an orchestrated, organized boycott of the meeting 
for no comprehensible reason, other than obstruction of club business, and thereby wasting the time of 
those who attended.  
 
This boycott had no effect on the nomination process. The nominations that were submitted are listed 
elsewhere in this bulletin and will be repeated in the June bulletin. There were no nominations from the 
floor, therefore nominations are closed, and the election will proceed according to the by-laws as 
scheduled.  
 
Best Regards, 
Ronald B. Gunar:  
President of the Richmond Rod & Gun Club  
 



 

 

NOMINEES FOR JUNE 2012 RR&GC ELECTIONS: 
 

President:  Ronald Gunar 
Vice President:  Tom Frenkel 
Treasurer:  Tom Chesterman 

Recording Secretary:  Frederick Smith 
Financial Secretary:  Vince Sargentini 

 
Board of Directors: 

David Cronin; Tomas DeLauter, Jr; Robert Fahey; Walt Marshall; 
Earl Brown; Alyce Herrera; Jennifer Lee 

 
 

 
 
 

NEW MEMBER INTERVIEW DATES 
Vince Sargentini Member Services 

 
Saturday May 5th, 1 pm 

Wednesday May 23rd, 6 pm 
Saturday June 16th, 1 pm 

Wednesday June 20th, 6 pm 
 

If you have not attended an Interview, please call to schedule at: 510-233-3847 
 

PROPOSED MEMBER/OCCUPATION   SPONSOR 
   

There were not enough members to call a quorum at the April 11
th

 Membership meeting so 

unfortunately, if you interviewed in March, there was no way to have the membership vote your 

approval for membership. The next membership meeting, May 9
th

 will be the next opportunity to vote 

on and approve new prospective members. Look for your name to be published in the June bulletin. 

 

 
From Vince Sargentini, Financial Secretary, 510-233-3847 

 
We will start sending out membership renewal envelopes starting the first week in May.  
 
Rental space notices will also start being sent that week as well. If you are a prospective member still, we will 
be billing you at the same time. If you do not renew (even though you have not been interviewed), we will be 
forced to drop your proposed membership August 31st when memberships are due. If you are unable to pay by 
the due date of Aug 31 (or June 1st for rental spaces) please contact me at the # above and we can likely work 
out a payment plan. Simply sending in membership after the due date will incur the $20 late fee for 
membership and a possible $100 fine for rental spaces (or loss of the space if 60 days or more delinquent). 
 

 
 

Rental Spaces 
Questions regarding your rental space should be directed to  

Tom DeLauter 510-710-2768 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

  

Tom De Lauter’s new number: 510 710 2768 


